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Northport Village Corporation 

Utilities Department Minutes 

April 07, 2017 

 

Present 

Judy Metcalf by phone, David Crofoot, Wendy Huntoon, William Paige, Steve Kazilionis, Denis Wang 
and Amy Eldridge 

David Crowfoot called the meeting to order at 2:30 p.m. 

Minutes 

Denis W. motioned to approve the minutes; Wendy H seconded it, all in favor.  

Review of Financials  

No financials were available for review.  The corrections that Dick M. asked for on the March 
financials were discussed.  Steve K. explained that old account numbers were submitted for the budget 
that did not match the account numbers currently in use.  Steve K. was looking for approval from the 
Utilities committee to move the budget numbers to the correct account numbers. Judy M. moved to 
provide Steve K. the authorization to correct the budgets so they correspond with the correct numbers. 
Denis W. seconded the motion. Discussion: David C. asked for and received a copy of the bond 
amortization schedules (these are always available in the village office). All in Favor.  

Visitors Concerns 

No visitor concerns were present.   

Superintendent's Report 
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Discussions 

Bill P. informed the Utilities committee that Jane Strauss spill has been all taken care of and all of the 
bills have been paid by Stevens. Saliba’s recommends to preserve the rug that the jute backing on 
Jane’s rug be replaced with a rubber backing. Jane S. determined an alternate solution that she would 
prefer. 

The lead testing of Edna Drinkwater School came back and the results looked good.  Dick M. will be in 
contact with Todd Martin to communicate the full report.  

No further water leaks have been reported. 

Fire Hydrant: Blaisdel Park is being considered as a location for another hydrant that would be 
connected to the main water line. Blaisdel Park has the largest concentration of houses as well as it is 
centrally located.  The Utilities department received an approval from the Overseers to get a 
determination of cost for the extra hydrant.  Steve K. informed the Utilities department that if they 
could get the figures together by the middle of June it could be included in the 2018 budget.  The 
Utilities Department committee will advise Dick M. of the quote request so that he is able to work on 
getting an engineering study and installation cost for the seconded hydrant for a review at the May 
meeting.   

Denis W. provided his resignation as the Trustee at Large on the Utilities Department committee and 
that today would be his last meeting. The Utilities Department will provide the Overseers with 
recommendation for the Trustee at Large position.   

May 12, 2017 will be the next Utilities meeting.   

Meeting adjourned at 3:16 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 


